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The Worship Committee met recently to discuss aspects of the worship service and to plan for the upcoming months. The Committee again felt we should try to use a convener to call people to silence and to an awareness of the start of worship. Perhaps using such phrases as “Enter into His gates with thanksgiving,” or “We have come into His house” will serve to communicate the message. This will allow us to listen to the prelude music and to prepare properly for worship.

Rev. Dice and Robin will concentrate on finding and lining up special music and performers to share music during the Advent and Christmas season. Soloists and groups should be scheduled and confirmed as early as possible for inclusion the bulletin. Soloists could include Karyn Austin, Robin Powell, Mary Dice, Tim Dice, Rufus Morris, Ray Gresham, Art (Almond family), Harpist, and others, etc.
 
November 3 will be a focus on “All Saints,” including the themes a service of memory, requirements for sainthood, living saints in our lives, etc.

Nov. 24 (Sunday before Thanksgiving) we may do the Pilgrim Service once again. This will be determined.

Rev. Dice will prepare materials to be shared around the Advent Wreath and secure individuals and family units to share them. Advent starts December 1. Christmas Eve is a Tuesday. Dececember 29 will be a 5th Sunday. We will plan to keep it a luncheon Sunday.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
What time was Adam created? A little before Eve! 

The Cold Within
by James Patrick Kinney

Six humans trapped by happenstance
In bleak and bitter cold
Each one possessed a stick of wood
Or so the story’s told.
Their dying fire in need of logs
The first man held his back
For of the faces round the fire
He noticed one was black.
The next man looking ‘cross the way
Saw one not of his church
And couldn’t bring himself to give
The fire his stick of birch.
The third one sat in tattered clothes
He gave his coat a hitch
Why should his log be put to us
To warm the idle rich?
The rich man just sat back and thought
Of the wealth he had in store
And how to keep what he had earned
From the lazy shiftless poor.
The black man’s face bespoke revenge
As the fire passed from his sight.
For all he saw in his stick of wood
Was a chance to spite the white.
The last man of this forlorn group
Did nought except for gain.
Giving only to those who gave
Was how he played the game.
Their logs held tight in death’s still hands
Was proof of human sin
They didn’t die from the cold without
They died from the cold within.

(This poem is in public domain.)

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
 My pastor came to visit. He said that at my age I should be thinking of the hereafter. I told him I did that all the time. "No matter what room I am in, I am always asking myself, ‘Now, what am I here after?’”

Chairperson Chimes 
Behind every church board is a dedicated chairperson
Barbara Nelson
Chair of the Board
AUTUMN

Definition of autumn 1: the season between summer and winter comprising in the northern hemisphere usually the months of September, October, and November or as reckoned astronomically extending from the September equinox to the December solstice. Called also fall. 2 : a period of maturity or incipient decline in the autumn of life.

“Autumn” only occurs once in the Bible. In Jude 1:12, false teachers are compared to “autumn trees without fruit,” implying that autumn should be a fruitful season, the most abundant of the year. How can we take advantage of the “autumn of life”? Middle age is the autumn of our life. Old age is the winter of our life. And yet, these seasons of life go beyond the physical. Each of these phases in our life has its own emotional, intellectual, and spiritual character as well. The autumn of life is a great time to focus on God’s wonderful blessings—family, friends, strength, shelter, provision, guidance, care, fruitful ministry, opportunities to serve, more time to pray and study His Word, and eternal life still to come. It is this time of year we should look back on what the Lord has done for us and what we in turn have done to deserve all these blessings. What have we given of our time, labor, faithfulness, concern and love to others, service to His church, spreading of His word. As I look back on this year, I am so thankful to all of you who have put your heart, soul, and time into the function of Westville Christian Church. Thank you for serving as Elders, Deacons, greeters, and faithful workers. Without the assistance of workers to prepare communion, teach Sunday School, maintain the condition of the building, manage the potluck suppers and social events and more, we could not be an effective House of God. It takes many hands to do all the work and sow all the seeds of God’s word to bring in the bounty. Our reward has no equal – Everlasting Life through our Lord, Jesus Christ. 

Autumn is the time we form nomination committees to be able to recruit church members to fulfil necessary offices and duties. With the small congregation we have, this has become a difficult task. Many of our faithful members must fill more than one duty. We ask for her service to the Lord in the coming year of 2020. We keep reaping the bounties but sometimes lag on the work of sowing. Yes, it means giving time and preparation of a small part of our lives. In return, God gives 100%. Be a faithful worker in church this year. Accept an office of responsibility and then be in church to fulfil it when it is your time. Our church needs your help and support. God loves you all. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
A little child in church for the first time watched as the ushers passed the offering plates. When they neared the pew where he sat, the youngster piped up so that everyone could hear, "Don't pay for me Daddy, I'm under five."

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Busy Hands for the Lord

Women's Whisperings
The CWF met September 4 after a two-month break. We voted to make hygiene kits for Church World Service and a clean up bucket. We allocated $25 to buy Lysol products for the Senior Center and $50 to buy supplies for the homeless people in Mathews. Twenty-four backpacks and pencil cases were collected and divided between the middle and elementary schools. Blanket Sunday was scheduled for October 27.  

Our Christmas Bazaar will be on Saturday, December 1. We will invite venders. The women plan to plan to sell fruitcakes, cookies, and candies. The proceeds will go toward new floors in the kitchen and bathrooms.

Meetings will be held on October 2, November 6, and December 4.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
The best mathematical equation ever:
		   1 cross
		+ 3 nails
		   4 given
Editor-reals
Elucidation and other ostentatious words
Mary Dodson Dice
Newsletter Editor

At this time of year, we have an opportunity to look back on what we as a church have accomplished throughout the year and to look forward to what we can do in the coming months. Barbara Nelson described it so beautifully in her article in this newsletter. I have this same opportunity for reflection at work. Each month our Service Excellence Committee (of which I am frequently a member) plans events that enhance the work environment, celebrate the worker, and provide opportunities to be of service to our patients, to our community, and to local and national charities. In the month of October, we honored Breast Cancer Awareness through intracommunity events, contests, and fund raising. My department won the Decorate a Bra contest in honor of breast cancer awareness with our “Mardi Bra.” Each pay day, we paid a fee for the privilege of wearing jeans; and all money collected was given to “Let’s Hear it for the Girls.” In November, we will collect food and donate it to several families so they may enjoy Thanksgiving dinner. In December, employees will adopt patients and with the help of the hospital provide gifts the children will find under the trees on their living units on Christmas morning. That sounds familiar, doesn’t it? Westville Christian Church will do the very same for members of our community in the coming weeks. This time of year provides all God’s people the chance to do His work and to create moments of blessing to many of our brothers, sisters, and children in Christ. That is why this is my favorite time of year. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
A man trying to understand the nature of God asked him, "God, how long is a million years to you?" God answered, "A million years is like a minute.” "Then the man asked, "God, how much is a million dollars to you?" And God replied, "A million dollars is like a penny.” Finally, the man asked, "God, could you give me a penny?" And God said, "In a minute."

Keep your calendars open for our regular monthly events:

Men's Breakfast is every second Saturday at 8:30 a.m. Board meetings are held every second Tuesday at 3 p.m. CWF meets on the first Wednesday of the month at noon. Monthly potluck dinners are held the fourth Tuesday of the month at 6 p.m. Lunch pot lucks are held whenever there is a fifth Sunday in the month, and these are Home Mission Sundays.

Good and Faithful Servants 

November
Elders		Mary Dice and David Freeman 
Deacons		Spencer Hodges and Barbara Nelson
Greeter		Sue Freeman
Counters		MaryBeth Almond and Frankie Edmondson
Communion	Barbara Nelson

December
Elders		Frankie Edmondson and Fido Stevens
Deacons		Cady Dice and Marion Sutton
Greeter		David Freeman 
Counters		Maurine Frank and Sue Freeman
Communion	Mary Dice

Please have communion prepared and in the sanctuary by 10:30 a.m. Deacons are asked to collect and dispose of communion cups and bulletins and to give attendance sheets to Rev. Dice. Elders may serve as Deacons, if needed.

For questions, please contact:

Frankie Edmondson for Elders, Communion, and Greeters
Barbara Nelson for Deacons
Maurine Frank for Counting Committee

Put Another Candle on your Birthday Cake 

November
  1	Tammy Cantrell		15 William Scott Hunley
  2	Suzanne Freeman		25 Fleta Hunley
  5	Cady Dice		25 Stephanie Sutton
10	Mary Beth Almond

December
 12	Karyn Austin		18 Tammy Luckett
 12	Jeremy Dice 		23 Christine Maurice
 12	Julia Miller		30 Moe Staton
 14	Naomi Sutton

January
 13	Sheldon Adkins
 22	Marion Sutton 
 Bits and Pieces

The Worship Committee suggested the possibility of having worship music piped outside, which would draw the attention of the community to the church. 

We need to have all of our events listed on our website and make sure we have plenty of pictures. Links to recordings of Pastor Tim’s sermons would also be a good idea.

Disciples Men continue to meet the second Saturday of the month. It is a time for good food and fellowship.

Hands Across Mathews is always looking for I donations and volunteers. 

Second semester scholarship disbursements will be made in January, after registration.

Anne Long, Frankie Edmondson, and Velma Foster continue to serve as the prayer group. They are sometimes joined by Sheldon Adkins. Based on reports during the Joys and Concerns portion of our worship services, it seems they are doing a remarkable job.

Barbara Nelson continues to send birthday and anniversary cards to our Westville community.

Bay School activities and a right of way for an exit road will be discussed in the future as information is received.

Serving on the Budget Committee will be Anne Long, Maurine Frank, Mary Beth Almond, and Fleta Hunley. There will be no Nominating Committee necessary this year if everyone agrees to continue in their present positions.

To facilitate receipt of information to include in the newsletter, copies of monthly board meeting minutes will be provided to Mary Dice.



One Sunday morning at a small southern church, the new pastor called on one of his older deacons to lead in the opening prayer. The deacon stood up, bowed his head, and said, “Lord, I hate buttermilk.”

The pastor opened one eye and wondered where that was going. The deacon continued, “Lord, I hate lard.” Now the pastor was totally perplexed. The deacon continued, “Lord, I ain’t too crazy about plain flour, neither. But after you mix ‘em all together and bake ‘em in a hot oven, I just love biscuits.”

“Lord, help me to realize when life gets hard, when things come up that we don’t like, whenever we don’t understand what you’re doing, that we need to wait and see what you are making. After you get through mixing and baking, it’ll probably be something better than biscuits.”

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Mother Teresa died and went to heaven. God greeted her at the Pearly Gates. "Be thou hungry, Mother Teresa?" asked God. "I could eat," Mother Teresa replied. So God opened a can of tuna and reached for a chunk of rye bread and they began to share it. While eating this humble meal, Mother Teresa looked down into hell and saw the inhabitants devouring huge steaks, lobsters, pheasants, and pastries. Curious, but deeply trusting, she remained quiet. The next day, God again invited her to join him for a meal. Again, it was tuna and rye bread. Once again, Mother Teresa could see the denizens of hell enjoying lamb, turkey, venison, and delicious desserts. Still she said nothing. The following day, mealtime arrived and another can of tuna was opened. She couldn't contain herself any longer. Meekly, she asked, "God, I am grateful to be in heaven with you as a reward for the pious, obedient life I led. But here in heaven all I get to eat is tuna and a piece of rye bread and in the other place they eat like emperors and kings! I just don't understand it..." God sighed. "Let's be honest Teresa," He said, "For just two people, it doesn't pay to cook."
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